## UNIVERSITY CURRICULUM COMMITTEE - 2003-2004

Dr. William K. Vencill, Chair

Agricultural and Environmental Sciences - Dr. T. Dean Pringle

Arts and Sciences - Dr. Mary A. Leglar (Arts)

Dr. J. Scott Shaw (Sciences), absent

Business - Dr. Robert D. Gatewood

Education - Dr. Stephen F. Olejnik: Dr. Thomas Hebert, substituting

Environment and Design - Mr. Scott S. Weinberg, absent

Family and Consumer Sciences - Dr. Jan M. Hathcote

Forest Resources - Dr. Bruce C. Bongarten

Journalism and Mass Communication - Dr. William E. Lee

Law - Mr. David E. Shipley

Pharmacy - Dr. Janet McCombs

Public and International Affairs - Dr. Arnold P. Fleischmann

Social Work - Dr. Paul W. Ammons, absent

Veterinary Medicine - Dr. Sheila W. Allen

Graduate School - Dr. Alan E. Przybyla

Ex officio Member - Dr. Arnett C. Mace, Jr.

Undergraduate Student Representative - Ms. Heather Sheppard

Graduate Student Representative - Mr. Jeffrey Lake

Guests: Dr. Eric Dahl

Dr. Kam-ming Wong

Dr. Steven Stice

Dr. Karyn Myhre

Dr. David Williams

Dr. Debra Bell

Dr. Tanya Cofer

Dr. Thomas Cooper

Dr. Clifton Pannell

The University Curriculum Committee met on March 26, 2004, at 3:00 p.m. in 218 Meigs Hall. Minutes of the January 9, 2004, meeting were approved.

The committee approved the following proposals with a few minor changes in wording. These proposals will be forwarded to the Executive Committee of University Council for consideration:

Proposal for a Regenerative Bioscience Center

Proposal for an Institute in Native American Studies

Proposal for an Undergraduate Certificate in Native American Studies

Proposal for a Graduate Certificate in Native American Studies

Proposal for a major in Chinese Language and Literature under the A.B. degree

Proposal for a Graduate Certificate in Mathematics Education

Proposal for dual degrees: between Foreign Language Education (B.S.Ed.) and

French (A.B.), German (A.B.), Spanish (A.B.), and Latin (A.B.)

Proposal to terminate the major in Instructional Technology under the Ed.D.

Proposal to terminate the major in Exercise Science under the Ed.D.

Proposal to terminate the area of study in Rehabilitation Counseling

under the M.A. in Education and to terminate

the major in Rehabilitation Counseling under the M.Ed.

The committee discussed a proposed change in the placement policy for French courses. After much discussion, the proposal was tabled.

The committee approved a request to add GEOG 2011-2011L to Area D III of the Core Curriculum. This request will be forwarded to the Board of Regents Committee on General Education for consideration.

The committee approved a new prefix, MAND, Manding Language of West Africa.

The committee considered two versions of a write-in course policy. After much discussion, the committee voted to endorse the write-in course policy that was approved by the Educational Affairs Committee and has been submitted to the Executive Committee of University Council.

The committee elected Dr. Jan Hathcote as chair of the University Curriculum Committee for the 2004-2005 academic year.

Dr. McCombs suggested that there was enough interest in the issue of internship courses that a subcommittee should be established to consider the issue. Dr. Vencill will ask for volunteers to serve on the subcommittee.

The meeting adjourned at 4:25 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

William K. Vernill

William K. Vencill, Chair University Curriculum Committee

cc: Dr. Arnett C. Mace, Jr. Dr. Delmer D. Dunn